CONFIDENTIAL

Foreign and Commonwealth Office

London SWI1A 2AH

10 December 1981

UN Secretary General Elections: Message to
Prime Minister from President of Guyana

Thank you for your letter of 10 December enclosing the text
of a telegram to the Prime Minister from the President of Guyana.
When President Burnham raised this with the Prime Minister on
10 November, the Prime Minister simply took note.

The Prime Minister could reply in the following terms:

'Dear President Burnham,

Thank you for your message about the elections in the UN
Security Council for a successor to Mr Waldheim. We have
worked closely with Sonny Ramphal during his time as
Commonwealth Secretary General, and as you say this
record speaks for itself.

It was kind of you to write to me about this important
matter.

With best wishes
Yours sincerely

Margaret Thatcher'

If agreed, we will telegraph this reply to Georgetown for
delivery to President Burnham. Given that the balloting is due
to resume on 1l December, it would be useful if this acknowledge-
ment could be despatched from London tomorrow morning.

j RBIere \_é “e

(R M J Lyne)
Private Secretary

A J Coles Esq
10 Downing St

CONFIDENTIAL







10 DOWNING STREET

11 December 198]

UN Secretary General

You wrote to me on 10 December about the course of action
which Sir Anthony Parsons proposed to take in the next stage
of this election. 1In a separate letter you propose a draft
reply to the message which the Prime Minister had received

from the President of Guyana concerning the candidature of
Mr. Ramphal.

As I told you earlier on the telephone, the Prime Minister
Anthony Parsons to proceed as he recommends
the Foreign and Commonwealth Secretary

is content for Sir
(on the assumption that

is also content). The Prime Minister has also approved the
draft reply to the President of Guyana.

Roderic Lyne, Esq.,
Foreign and Commonwealth Office.




10 December 1981

TTNT

UN Secretary General

I enclose a copy of a telegram which the
Prime Minister has received from the President
of Guyana seeking support for the candidature

of Mr. Sonny Ramphal for the post of UN
oecretary General.

I should be grateful if you would provide

a draft reply for the Prime Minister to send
in the next few days.

JOHN COLES

R.M.,J. Lyne, Esq.,
Foreign and Commonwealth Office.
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